UNITED STATES GOVERNMENT
NATIONAL LABOR RELATIONS BOARD

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION OFFICE
Washington D.C. 20570

Date: November 1, 2013
Via Email and First Class Mail

Mr. Zack Sampson
MuckRock News

DEPT MR 6919

P.O. Box 55819

Boston, MA 02205-5819

Re: FOIA ID: LR-2014-0040
Dear Mr. Sampson:

This is to acknowledge receipt of your telefax dated October 1, 2013 sent to the
Agency’s Division of Advice, which was routed to this Office for reply on October 28,
2013, in which you seek, pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), the
following records:

1) Memos and shutdown plans addressing the operation of this agency’s websites
during a government shutdown;

2) Any cost-benefit analyses related to the operation of this agency’s website during
a government shutdown;

3) Any security analyses related to the operation of this agency’s website during a

government shutdown; and
4) Annual budget documents showing the costs of operating this agency’s website.

For purposes of assessing fees, you asked to be treated as a representative of the
news media. You also asked for a fee waiver because disclosure of the requested
records is in the public interest.

Your request has been assigned the following FOIA tracking number: LR-2014-
0040 and is being processed. Because your request was not sent to the proper office,
the applicable time limit for our response is being calculated from the date of its receipt

by this office.

To ensure that the twenty-day response period begins directly upon receipt of
your request, your request for records located in Washington, D.C. should be addressed

to:

Eric Moskowitz
Acting NLRB FOIA Officer
National Labor Relations Board



1099 14™ Street, N.W., Room 10600
Washington, D.C. 20570

You may also submit your request by telefax to (202) 273-3642 (FOIA) or by an E-FOIA
request at http://www.nlrb.gov/news-outreach/foia/e-foia-request-form. FOIA requests
and questions concerning particular FOIA requests should not be sent to
GCFOIlApost@nlrb.gov, because it is not a monitored email account.

Sincerely,

e, M. Wby

Eric G. Moskowitz

Acting Freedom of Information Officer
(202) 273-3840
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